
Minutes of Washington Cemetery Trustees’ Meeting 
 

 
Date:  September 26, 2016 – 7:00 p.m. 
In Attendance:  Phil Barker (chair), Jon Gibson, Kitty West (bookkeeper) 
Minutes Approved:  Minutes were approved for August 29, 2016 as written.                         
 
 
Old Business: 
 
 
We signed the authorization to pay for September’s maintenance work. 
 
Phil emailed Barry La Valley about areas that were not mowed.  Barry has been layed up with a 
severe hand injury but is getting back to work part time.  He said he will check it out and make 
things right.  
 
Phil made himself a note to contact some people about rebuilding the posts at cemetery entrances. 
 
Phil has not yet contacted the owner of the lot where the unauthorized ash interment was made. 
 
The owner of the lot in the New Center Cemetery with the fallen monument has not been notified 
yet. 
 
There was some discussion about a scattering garden at the East Washington Cemetery.  We 
decided not to pursue it this year but will discuss it further. 
 
We decided to go with LaValley Northern Services for cemetery maintenance next year if Barry’s 
Bid is not too high.  
 
 
New Business: 
 
We approved the expenditure of $100 for signs at the Russell and Dole Graveyards. 
 
A letter was sent to Arlene France with some questions about perpetual care funds. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:52 p.m.  
 
 
Bookkeeper, 
Kitty West 


